St. Gregory Parish Council Meeting, November 30, 2021
Members Present: Terry Luckett, Kim Fell, Fr. Kien, Tim Hutchins, Derrick Greenwell, Ron French, Steve Bagby, Jean Nalley, Danny Fogle, Julia Thomas, Paula Filiatreau
Members Absent: Karie French and Glenn Newton
Old Business/New Business:
· Kim Fell reported on the finances for the year.  Overall due to the help of Grant money, finances look really well even though collections are down.  The Fall Fund Raiser raised $3,200 from the meal and $22,000 from the super raffle. Elaine Filiatreau won the raffle.  Craft Show will be this coming weekend. There was a water leak in the parking lot that is being fixed.  Pictorial Directory has 150 families signed up so far and will begin the first week in December for 3 days and the last week in December for 3 days.  Another day may be added if needed. Tony Cecil volunteered to take pictures of the homebound or anyone that is not able to get out.  
· No new information on logo/spirit wear. 
Committee Reports/Member Issues
· Formation- Julia handed out minutes from the last Formation meeting.  There are 2 people in RCIA, the next baptism class is Dec. 5 with Baptisms being Dec 18/19, Bible Study has 30 participants, Mass in cemetery on All Souls Day, 2 couples currently in marriage PREP, 15 funerals were held July 2020-June 2021, Parish Lenten Mission is in planning mode and tentatively planned for March 20, 2022, Consolation had a well-attended “Evening of Remembrance” in November.  Next Formation meeting will be February 8.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Service- Danny Fogle discussed plans for a family Fiesta Night on Dec 10 and the need for help.  Tony Cecil has concerns about low donations for the St. Vincent DePaul baskets in church.  Rick Wagoner had concerns about the blessing box being wiped out and people leaving the donated food in bags.  Rick also wanted to announce Lend a Hand description in the bulletin.  There has been low attendance at the SVDP Mobile Food Pantry.  Tom Riley has organized a drive for clothing/winter items for the homeless in December with donation boxes in gathering area.  
· Worship Committee- Jean Nalley – Shirl is organizing music for Advent. Preparations for sign- up sheets in gathering area for Lectors, Ushers, Eucharistic Ministers for Christmas Liturgy. Major church cleaning event after Thanksgiving was good with 7 volunteers that came and deep cleaned church. A revival of the Altar Society is starting with having a bake sale at the craft and gift show, adding an option to pay dues online and plans for talking more about the Altar Society mission at Stewardship time.
· Administration- Tim Hutchins discussed parking lot being paved (base coat) and paid for below estimated cost. Fr. Kien’s driveway and drainage was repaired.  Army worms invaded 
Family Youth Center yard. Landscaping trimmed around property.  Water leak in parking lot is getting repaired.  Cemetery update- Clara initiated cleanup of tombstones with the youth.  Other repairs and upkeep is in the works.  Parish Council was in agreement to start the process for parish office renovations.  Next, we will start on roof, school and pre-school campaign for renovations/improvements. 
· School- Steve Bagby reported the first round of MAP testing results for grades 2-8th, which showed St Gregory students at or above National levels. No Breakfast with Santa this year. School will participate in the Bardstown Christmas parade. Feeding America volunteers from St. Gregory gave out 425 food boxes.
· Fr. Kien discussed updated policy changes to PCC rentals with a price increase, flat rate, and cleaning trash in parking lot. There will be revised Mass Intentions policy coming soon.  Father attended NCYC along with 10 youth and 2 adults from St. Gregory. 
Next Parish Council Meeting will be January 25, 2022 at 7:00 pm in the FYC. Meeting was adjourned and closed with a prayer.
Minutes by Tammy Manley
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